
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Hello everyone. Our last meeting, Range Day, May 16th, was a very interesting day for all.  There were 

weather changes throughout the day.  We had rain, hail, lightning and of course thunder.  Mostly we had a 

very good time shooting and obtaining our qualification slips so that we can be legal for carry throughout 

these United States.  The shooting went well.  Our thanks to the Range Staff led by Sgt Matt Owens, Range 

Master.  Though we had 85 members of our retirees register to shoot,  we ended up with about 60 members at 

the event.  The weather kept many away.  70 of our retirees were signed up to eat Mike’s meal of chicken & 

pork.    

 

The recreation staff led by Amanda Walker of RCCC did well in setting up the tables and chairs for our fine 

dining and then cleared it all away. 

 

After shooting, I observed most of all present joining in greeting each other and sharing their personal stories 

of our lives since retiring. 

 

 I did again get to welcome back Indiana Jones from Dayton, Nevada. It’s always so great to see him with his 

very snappy ear protectors.  The shooting usually causes him some concern, however, this year it was the 

lightning and thunder that made him quite nervous.  Margaret and I will visit with him next week to see if he 

has recovered from all the noise.  I do know that he loved the attention and greetings from those of you who 

know him well.  We can thank Paul and Terry Schmalz for Indy’s visit. 

 

Our next meeting will be June 13th , at the SCDSA building with speaker 

Mindy Russell from the Greater Sacramento Area Chaplaincy.  I’ll see all of 

you then. 

  

We are going to start our next meeting with nominations of new officers for 

next year. So please be thinking of members you want to nominate. We     

welcome any of you to put your name into the hat and run for office.  

 

Richard . . .   
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1. Terry Wilson 

 

3. Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 

 

5. Doris Dodson 

 

6. Rod Anderson,  

 Steven Johnson 

 

7. Glen McPherson 

 

8. Gary Brown 

 

9. Jaime Mitchel 

 

11. Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin  

 

14. Steven Hill 

 

 

 

 

June Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

711 Club  PO Box AE  

Yuba City, CA 95992  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

guichardtm@aol.com 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1745 

patoneal@711club.org   

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2018 

711 Club Officers 

 

Intentionally left blank  

 

23. Jan Hoganson 

 

24. Donald Richter 

 

25. George Clower, Keith Bybee 

 

26. Kathleen Shannon 

 

27. Manuel Gergiannakis, 

 Thomas Guichard 

 

28. Bettie Matranga 

 

29. Rosie Sutherland 

 

30. Dianne Round, Neil Winship, 

 Lena Maddux, Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

There are no minutes from the May 16th, meeting because it was held at the  

annual Picnic and Range Day at the Kenneth Royal Range.  



Next Meeting -  June 13, 2018 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

June 7th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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June in the Line of Duty: 

  

Deputy William Littlejohn - June 3, 1955 

 

Deputy Kenneth B. Royal - June 7, 1968 

  
 Deputy Stewart Baird - June 13, 1976 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

